

Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

September 25, 2020

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians,

Happy Friday! October 5th, our first day of all in school instruction, is one week away. Next week will be our last week of hybrid instruction per our phased return to school this fall. Parents/guardians continue to have the option to choose all distance learning for their children. Please complete the Distance Learning option form and return it to your child's school. Parents can also switch from distance learning back to in school instruction. This can be communicated directly with your child's school. Please see reminders and updates below.

In school Instruction

Starting Monday, Oct. 5th, all students will report to school except for those who have selected distance learning. In school instruction will be 5 days/week. Wednesdays will be Early Release schedule. We will use Wednesday afternoons to provide needed support for our distance learning students and for parent and staff meetings. Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday will be full days.

Schedule and instructional strategy changes may become necessary as we settle in to educating students who attend school 5 days/week and our students who are in distance learning 5 days/week. If we find we need to make changes, we will communicate them to you.

Student Attendance

Please remember to contact the school when your child is unable to attend school or participate in distance learning. Students not feeling well should not come to school, but may still attend through distance learning if they are well enough. Parents should still contact the school when this happens. We need to know why your child is not in school and that you know that you child is not in school.

Spectators at Lyman Fall Sports

We will have limited access for spectators for Lyman fall sports games. At this time will not be able to accommodate spectators at indoor games. For soccer and cross country, each player will have two tickets per game. We will utilize an online ticket registration process. Seating will be marked off in the bleachers and standing will be marked off along the fence near the bleachers.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Sincerely.

Robert J Angeli

Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.